“BRANCHING OUT” Newsletter

St. Luke’s (Winters) Lutheran Church – 701 Green Valley Rd – New Windsor, Md. 21776


Mailing address – P. O. Box 447 – New Windsor, Md. 21776


   Email – stlukes5@verizon.net   
Website – stlukesnewwindsor.org





          February 2018
Worship Assistants:
Acolytes


8:30 a.m.


11 a.m.

February 4

Brent Palochonski

Braden Holmes


February 11

George Potter


Anna  Plank
February 18

Hazel Rectanus


Martha Durboraw
February 25

Norma Durvin


Ashley Alt
Greeters:

February 4

Scouts



Mary Margaret Myers
February 11

Mary Ann/Bob Galandak
Barbara/Charles Rothermel
February 18

Barbara/Marvin Devilbiss
Phyllis Bassler
February 25

Hoff Family


Alt Family
Lector:

February 4

Scouts/Leaders


Joyce Brozik
February 11

Mary Ann Galandak

Dale Gray
February 18

Norma Durvin


Phyllis Bassler
February 25

Don Hoff


Charlotte Hollenbeck
Ushers:
February 4

Bonnie/Wayne Barnes

Holmes Family
February 11

Mary Ann/Bob Galandak
Barbara/Charles Rothermel
February 18

Barbara/Marvin Devilbiss
Plank Family
February 25

Hoff Famly
Communion Assistants:

February 4

Kitty Lee Devilbiss
February 11





Dale Gray
February 18

Norma Durvin
February 25





Charlotte Hollenbeck
Nursery:

February 4

NEED



NEED
February 11

NEED



Laurie Penn
February 18

Sandy Lawrence

Kristie Masilek
February 25

NEED



Nikki Matteson


Worship Assistants for Ash Wednesday:

Acolyte – George Potter               Communion Assistant – Cathie Luetje        Ushers – Plank Family

Services and Activities – February:
Sunday – February 4  - 8:30 a.m. – Holy Communion – Scout Sunday


9:45 a.m. – Children’s Sunday School –  – Downstairs

9:45 a.m. – Adult Bible Study – Fellowship Hall 
9:45 a.m. – Confirmation – Balcony

9:45 a.m. – Young Adult Bible Study - Fellowship Hall

11 a.m. – Service of the Word
Sunday – February 11 – 8:30 a.m. – Holy Communion - (Transfiguration)

9:45 a.m. – Children’s Sunday School –  – Downstairs

9:45 a.m. – Adult Bible Study – Fellowship Hall 
9:45 a.m. – Confirmation – Balcony

9:45 a.m. – Young Adult Bible Study - Fellowship Hall

11 a.m. – Holy Communion – (Transfiguration)

Sunday – February 18 - - 8:30 a.m. – Holy Communion

9:45 a.m. – Children’s Sunday School –  – Downstairs

9:45 a.m. – Adult Bible Study – Fellowship Hall 
9:45 a.m. – Confirmation – Balcony

9:45 a.m. – Young Adult Bible Study - Fellowship Hall

11 a.m. – Service of the Word

Sunday – February 25 – 8:30 a.m. – Service of the Word


9:45 a.m. – Children’s Sunday School –  – Downstairs

9:45 a.m. – Adult Bible Study – Fellowship Hall 
9:45 a.m. – Confirmation – Balcony

9:45 a.m. – Young Adult Bible Study - Fellowship Hall

11 a.m. – Holy Communion

All Mondays – 7 p.m. - Boy Scouts – Fellowship Hall
All Wednesdays – 9:30 a.m. - R & R – Fellowship  Hall

All Thursdays – 6:30 p.m. – Bell Choir – Fellowship Hall



7:30  p.m. Choir Rehearsal – Sanctuary

Tuesday – February 6 – 7 p.m. – Church Council Meeting – Fellowship Hall

Friday – February  9 – 10:30 a.m. – Shepherd’s Table – Westminster Methodist Church

· Tuesday – February 13 – 4:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m. – Shrove Tuesday Supper – Fellowship Hall
· All committees are meeting on Shrove Tuesday after the supper

– Outreach Committee is sponsoring our annual pancake supper “Shrove Tuesday” – come out and enjoy  - – Admission - Canned goods for the Union Bridge Food Pantry

· Wednesday – February  14 – 7 p.m. – Ash Wednesday Service – Sanctuary
(letter from Delaware Maryland Synod Bishop)

Dear Members of St. Luke’s (Winters) Lutheran Church


Give thanks to the Lord, for our God is good; his love endures forever! Psalm 107:1

Karen shared what a joy it was to be with you all for service and your annual meeting and to receive the check for our United Lutheran Seminarian Scholarship fund.

Throughout the summer I was at Mar-Lu-Ridge, where significant gifts through Forward in Faith have made it possible to diversify and expand its staff, deal with delayed maintenance and make a place for 700+ children and youth to have a life-changing experience in Christ!
LEAD, Living Every Day as Disciples, is a process of discernment for which eight of our congregations are finishing their first year and ten more about to embark on the journey.   Forward in Faith  subsidizes that process so that we can have healthier, more vibrant ministries across this corner of Christ’s kingdom!

Campus Ministry across our synod received a generous gift through  Forward in Faith  assuring the future for the next generation and making valuable resources available for service-learning, on campus Bible Studies and Suppers and travel to see the larger life of the church at work.  Because of your generosity, Angela sought the sacrament of Baptism; a new life begun in Christ!
Your  St. Luke’s Lutheran Church gift of $1,400.00 for the United Lutheran Seminary, one important area of our synod’s  Forward in Faith  campaign is making a difference in the life of this church, in our congregations, in our ministries – and in the lives of real people, real seminarians.  Your gifts combined with the gifts of many others have already helped us to crest our original $2.5 million goal and is helping us reach deeper and further, stretching our goal to $3.5 million and that many more  lives and ministries touched by your generosity and God’s grace.
Thank you for your partnership – and for making a difference for the sake of Christ and this world God loves so very much.

With real gratitude,  /s/ The Rev. William (Bill) Gohl, Jr., Bishop

“Winters, you all rock!  
You make a difference for Jesus”

February Birthdays and Anniversaries:

2/3
Lisa  Schwartzbeck


Chris Bassler


Katie Thaxter

Rachel Menajovsky

2/10
Miriam Devilbiss


Marie King

2/11
Jessica Penn

2/12
Drew Cashman

2/14
Cooper Luetje

2/4
Trevor Hoff

2/6
Jeff Cheeks

2/7
Jim Pounds

2/7
Bill Coshun

2/9
Jimmy Luetje

2/15
Wendy Peters

2/18
Abigail Kinloch

2/19
Linda Hood

2/20
Kelly Alt


Ashley Alt

2/20
Eric Burgess

2/23
Phyllis Bassler


Wayne Fox

2/24
Kim Curry


Mary Jo Colbert

2/26
Gail Munshaur

2/27
Ricky Hooper


Jennifer Bratkowski


Jamie Jordan

Anniversaries:

2/3
Judi and Dale Gray

2/5
Maryann and  Sid Leckron


Mona and George Potter

As you are aware, some of our leaders have expressed the need to step down from certain responsibilities.  Therefore, we are asking if there are those of you who would be willing to lead, organize, or chair the activities of….

                                1} Strawberry Festival 

              OR

                                2} Oktoberfest 

  If we do not have anyone step forward to lead these particular events 

                              by April 3rd ……

There will not be a Strawberry Festival in June or an Oktoberfest in October.  If you feel God calling you to head either of these events – Please call the church office.

Lenten Services:
Every Wednesday during Lent: February 21 and 28, March 7, 4 and 21, we will meet  in Fellowship Hall at  6:00 p.m.  soup/bread meal  to begin at 6:15 p.m. with devotions to follow at 7 p.m.
If you would like to make soup for any of these Wednesdays – please call the church office or see Alice.  
EAGLE SCOUT PROJECT:

Doug Arndt, one of our scouts, has chosen us at St. Luke’s for his Eagle project.  He will be building a “prayer garden” near the parking lot in the rear of the church.  As an Eagle he has to plan, supervise the project, and raise the money.  He will be presenting this project on Scout Sunday – February 4 – Contributions are welcome – stop by the church office for more info
Volunteers for St. Luke’s:
St. Luke’s is in need of additional volunteers to share our church’s work load.  Over the next two months (February and March) we hope to recruit additional members for our worship assistant corps as well as our church committee structure.  Please prayerfully consider how you can best share your talents in the ministry of our Lord and our church.  Stay tuned for opportunities to service.,  - Thank you – Bob Plank.

LOOKING AHEAD:

Spaghetti Dinner:
– Saturday – March 24  -  4 p.m. – 7 p.m. – fund raiser for Eagle Scout Project - Fellowship Hall –

tickets will be sold in advance – stop by the church office for tickets – Adult  $9.00 – children $6.00 – (10 and under) (see bulletin board for flyer)

Ladies Tea:

 - Saturday – April 14 – Fellowship Hall – more info later

Rogation Sunday:
All St. Luke’s committees are preparing for Rogation Sunday to be held on March 18th.  We encourage congregation participation from all.  How can you do that?

Think about what garden or farm tools you might like to display.  Even a picture of your farm or garden would be great.  Children can bring farm toys to show.

Also if you have seed left over from last year, please bring it to the see swap that day.

Finally, plan a potluck dish to share..perhaps good farm fair.  

We are excited about Rogation Sunday.  Please participate in honoring our farms on March 18 at 10:30a.m. (ONE Service).  We will be personally inviting local farms and their families to this service.  Thank you – E-Team

Our Mail:

Thank you to my church family for your concern, prayers and cards during my husband’s and my recent health issues.  A special thanks to Pastor Anne’s visits, prayers and concern. –

            Charlotte Hollenbeck
        DEADLINE FOR MARCH NEWSLETTER – FEBRUARY 26
